
  
 

 
 

STANSBURY PROGRESS ASSOCIATION INCORPORATED  
 
It’s certainly cooled down in the past fortnight and it’s time to get out those flannelette 
sheets, rugs and toasty slippers and welcome winter.  Warm fires, a glass of red, good 
company and crisp nights and mornings are all set to become our norm for a few months. 
 
We have had a very busy summer and it’s nice to slow down a bit, but it’s lovely to still be 
seeing lots of visitors still on the Peninsula and visiting Stansbury. 
Visitor numbers were steady at the Centre for May, and hopefully this trend will continue. 
Please note that the Visitors’ Centre is not open on weekends until October.  So, if you’re 
wanting to come in and have a browse at our new range of zippered hoodies or new gift 
ideas, we’d love to see you, Monday through to Friday 9.30am to 4.00pm. 
 
Our Visitor Information Centre 
has also had a facelift, with 
new signage installed a 
couple of weeks ago on the 
wall facing Weaver Street.  
Graham Klose and Barry 
Schilling did all the hard work 
getting the signage produced 
and installed.  Adam Meyer 
(Adbe Photography) provided 
the wonderful drone shot of 
Stansbury and, I’m sure you’ll 
agree, the effect on the 
building is fantastic. 
Come past and have a look 
and see if you can spot your 
house in the picture.   

Thank you to Adam, Graham and Barry for all your efforts (and Ben at Bray Signs who made 
it all come together). 

Stansbury Market – 16 July – Stansbury Institute – A Date for Your Diary! 
Plans are currently underway to hold a small winter market at the Stansbury Institute on 16 
July, from 9am to 1pm. 
 
More details will emerge over social media in the coming weeks – so keep your eye out on 
the Stansbury Visitor Information Office and Stansbury Progress Association Facebook 
pages to keep up to date! 

Contributions for the next issue by  25th  JUNE to Progress, or Chris. 
 

Editor: Chris Duncan    Assistant: Janet Jolly                              Publication through the courtesy of: 
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Stansbury Progress Association contd.. 
 
Jodi Lee Foundation Trek SA 2022 – Report from Kevin Forrest 
The Jodi Lee Foundation Trek SA was held on Yorke Peninsula on 13 and 14 May, with trekkers 
walking a total of 38.5kms from Rogues Point to Port Vincent on Friday 13

 
May. 

On Saturday 14 May, the Trek commenced at Port Moorowie and ended at Edithburgh. Kevin 
joined the Trek at Kemp Bay and walked the 26km to Edithburgh, arriving there about 5 hours 
later. 
There were 176 entries for the event, although a few were forced to drop out because of Covid 
restrictions. One section of 4km was quite difficult due to the height of the tide forcing people up 
onto the softer sand and seaweed. 
It was a successful event, raising over $139,000 which will be used to run a Community Grants 
program in August. This program will allow Australians across the country to apply for grants 
to support their local bowel cancer awareness events. If you would like to donate to this worthy 
cause, you can do so up until the end of May at the link below: 
https://app.jodileefoundation.org.au/events/the-jlf-trek-sa-2022/participant/kevin-forrest 
With the support of several Clubs and Organisations as well as some very generous personal 
sponsorships, Kevin’s team was able to raise $2,230. At this stage, that is in the top ten of indi-
vidual funds raised.  Congratulations Kevin – a huge effort! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Contributions can be sent to the following, by the 25th of the month. 
Please send copies to both Chris and Progress 
 

stansburyscribble@gmail.com 
progress@stansburysa.com 

https://linklock.titanhq.com/analyse?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.jodileefoundation.org.au%2Fevents%2Fthe-jlf-trek-sa-2022%2Fparticipant%2Fkevin-forrest&data=eJx1TjsSgjAQPQ10yWCQj0UKG-9AuUACAfMxu8HR0xt7ndni_Wcn2Z7Gvq2q-tK0uitniQQOxxRfCHzylkMqrVwez6FdejF076ZEiWDB0QrF


 

 

WHAT’S  ON  THIS  MONTH 
 

Further information in Articles in Scribble 
 

 June    
     1st    9:30 am    Community Craft and Friendship  (1st, 3rd & 5th Wed)      
     1st    1:00 pm  Cards and 8-Ball at Sports Club (every Wednesday) 
     1st    1:30 pm  Seniors exercise classes (every Wednesday) 
     2nd  10:00 am  Line Dancing (every Thursday) 
     2nd  12:00 pm  12:30 hit off “Social golf” (every Thursday) 
     3rd      1:00 pm  Senior Cit’s Cards (every Friday) 
     6th  10:45 am  Chi Kung (Qi Gong) (every Monday ) 
     7th    9:30 am  Table Tennis (every Tuesday)        
     9th    1:30 pm  RSL Sub branch meeting (2nd Thursday) 
    29th     3:30 pm   Asthma Community Event 
        30th     6:00 pm    Golf Dinner - Bookings required (Bev 0472 763 032) 
    

 **Please read articles for more information** 
 

                           
SALTER QUALITY KITCHENS 

Specialising in: 
       

Modern kitchens 
Wardrobes 
Vanities 
Storage units  
Solid timber work  i.e. Bars 

 

Phone Nathan: 0427405023 
for a free quote 



RECYCLING:  
To help keep our town beautiful, and reduce waste the following recycling facilities are 
available: 
 
Nespresso pods: Used Nespresso pods only can be dropped off at the Visitor Cen-
tre into the box located by the front door.  
Paper/Cardboard: There is a large white plastic cube in the yard at the Visitor Centre 
(entrance off Towler Street). Dry, flat packed newspapers, magazines (both secured 
with string) and cardboard can be placed in this cube.  If the cube is full please leave 
the paper bundles under the verandah.  
Soft plastics: These can also be placed in the cube if they are clean and appropriately 
packed. Please package the clean plastics into another bag or container for placement 
into the cube.  
Bottles and cans: Bottles and cans can be placed into the collection cages located 
around the town, or the blue and yellow bins in the caravan parks. Proceeds are distrib-
uted to the various local community groups and sporting clubs who participate in their 
collection. Alternately Stansbury Recycling have a bottle and can depot for all your re-
fundable items and glass bottles.  
Printer cartridges: These can be deposited into the Planet Ark box located near the 
front door of the Visitor Centre.  
 
The Visitor Centre is also able to receive little plastic bread bag sealers, aluminium can 
pull tabs and used biros – no ink.  However, we are no longer able to accept plastic 
screw lids, Colgate products or blister packs.  
 
EMERGENCY DEFIBRILLATORS: 
 
In the event of cardiac arrest emergency defibrillators are situated at the following loca-
tions: 

• Foreshore Caravan Park on the outside wall of the office to the left of the door. 
• Oyster Point Drive Caravan Park, on the outside of the small red brick building  

 adjacent to the entrance of the park. 
• Stansbury Pharmacy on the outside, eastern wall. 
• Stansbury Bowling Club on the club house wall facing the greens. 
• Stansbury Golf Club on the front veranda of the club rooms. 
 

These are automated and instructions are provided so please don’t be afraid to 
use one.  You could save a life! 

 
CHI KUNG (QI GONG) 

 
Chi Kung is a gentle form of energy practice. It is a beautiful flowing combination of 
movements and breathing techniques that stimulate energy flow and help promote your 
natural resiliency to stress and illness. 
Monday mornings, except public holidays.  Registration at 10.45am and gentle Qigong  
exercises commence at 11am. All welcome, wear loose, comfy clothes. Cost is $2.00. 
 

Please note that we are not a professional organization, rather a “Young at Heart” group  
encouraging others to participate in gentle exercise. 
 
Chi Kung is held in the Institute supper room, entry via the side nearest the Post Office. 
Enquiries to Carrol 0409 094 009. 
 



 

MEALS ON WHEELS ROSTER JUNE 
As from October we have been trialling delivering all meals frozen to clients, so at this stage 
there is no heating of meals required.   
We are now heading into the months when many of us annually travel chasing the sun. Thanks 
to those who have given me the dates that you will be unavailable. It has still been necessary to 
give some of you multiple deliveries in the same month. I have tried to spread this around as 
evenly as possible - please swap with someone else if you are unable to do your allocated day. 
Contact me if necessary. Janet. 
There are easy to follow directions at the centre so please always refer to these sheets if you 
are unsure of anything.   
Always check for updated 2022 covid advice on the notice board at the info centre.  
 
JUNE  

 
Our 2022 AGM and volunteer luncheon will be on October 17

th
. 

We would love to have some more volunteers - this usually will entail delivering frozen meals to 
one client once a month. If interested or you know of someone who may please let me know 
and I will get a volunteer package to you.  Thanks Janet 
 If unsure of anything contact     -        Client Service Officer Margaret Farrow , Ph 0427524200      
                                                         or Volunteer Coordinator Janet Jolly 0408903812 
 

 
STANSBURY SENIOR CITIZENS NEWS 

 
Please note there are no meals scheduled for June, July and August 
 
The following activities are available at our clubrooms at the Stansbury Sports and Community 
Club at the Stansbury Oval .       
 
      Table Tennis   Tuesday 9.30am – 11:30am  
 Cards and 8 Ball  Wednesday  1pm - 4pm  
 Seniors Exercise  Wednesday 1:30pm – 2:30pm In Uniting Church Hall 
 Line Dancing   Thursday 10am – 12 noon 
 Cards    Friday 1pm – 4pm  
        
All the above activities are only $2.00, but you must be a financial member to attend. 
 
Subs for 2022 –2023 are now due 
 
If you have any enquiries regarding the activities, please contact Cynthia on  0458 685778. 

 

Monday   13 QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY HOLIDAY 27 Marg Farrow & Marg Payne 

Tuesday   14 Chris & Ron Duncan 28 Chris & Ron Duncan 

Wednesday 1  Grant & Janet Jolly 15 Kathy & Reg Ricketts 29 Chris & Ron Duncan 

Thursday 2  Grant & Janet Jolly 16 Clint Roberts & Janet Jolly 30 Margaret & Tony Jolly 

Friday 3  Grant & Janet Jolly 17 Marg Jolly & Sue Newstead   

        

Monday 6  Marg Farrow & Marg Payne 20 Margaret & Tony Jolly   

Tuesday 7  Alison & Ted Buttfield 21 Alison & Ted Buttfield   

Wed 8  Kathy & Reg Ricketts 22 Ron & Chris Duncan   

Thursday  9 Sue-ellen Bowey & Janet Jolly 23 Marg Johnson & Jan Thompson   

Friday 10 June Faulkner & Rob Smith 24 Kathy Watkins & Jenny Klose   

        



 
 

 

 

STANSBURY UNITING CHURCH 

WORSHIP TIMES  
JUNE 

 

    5th   Rosalie Smith.   11.00  am 
 12th   Rev Sandra Webb  
     HC  11:00 am       
 19th  Join Anglican 11:15 am 
  
 26th Chris Duncan    11:00 am 

   
“When we work, we work. When we pray, 
God works.”  

James Hudson Taylor 
 

 
 

 
 
 

ST. AUGUSTINES ANGLICAN 
CHURCH 

   WORSHIP TIMES  
JUNE  
  

 5th  Ven.  Andrew Lang 11:15 am 
  
 19th  Ven.  Andrew Lang 11:15 am 

 
 

 “In the midst of your battles, never forget 
that God loves you and He has a plan  

for you.” 
Joyce Meyer 

 

STANSBURY COMMUNITY CHURCH 
 

Stansbury Community Church meet every Sunday at 10.30 a.m. Come along from 
10.00 a,m, to have a cuppa and a chat before we have our worship service. We also 
have Sunday School for children. 
We will be hosting the online Grace Conference for women on Saturday the 25th of 
June  8:45 a.m  to 12:30 p.m. For more details contact Marion Agnew 0439524321. 
 
  June 
   5th         Peter Agnew 
 12th         Peter Agnew 
 19th         Iain McQueen 
 26th         Matthew Schulz 
 
 
‘Come, follow Me, and I will show you how.’ Matthew 4:19 
 
When others don’t see your potential, Jesus does. In common fishermen, He saw the 
capacity to change the world. Here is something you may not have considered: there 
are two sides to following Jesus—you believe in Him, and He believes in you. 
 
Peter Agnew   0409090764 

COMMUNITY CRAFT AND FRIENDSHIP 
 

Our Care-a-thon goods are on their way to people in need, and we were quite proud of the 
63 beautiful quilts, 45 snuggly rugs, and 312 articles of clothing for adults, children and  
babies.  Second Chances are still to collect their car load. 
 

 Clothes on bodies, 
 Hats on heads 
 Rugs on knees 
 And quilts on beds.! 
 

(This would've been longer/better if I hadn't been late with the report!)       
 

And so we settle into warming ourselves with friendship and knitting/crocheting/sewing  
during the winter ahead.  God bless you all.   
 
Lynne Anderson 

https://quotefancy.com/quote/1491457/James-Hudson-Taylor-When-we-work-we-work-When-we-pray-God-works
https://quotefancy.com/quote/1491457/James-Hudson-Taylor-When-we-work-we-work-When-we-pray-God-works
https://quotefancy.com/james-hudson-taylor-quotes
https://quotefancy.com/quote/845998/Joyce-Meyer-In-the-midst-of-your-battles-never-forget-that-God-loves-you-and-He-has-a
https://quotefancy.com/quote/845998/Joyce-Meyer-In-the-midst-of-your-battles-never-forget-that-God-loves-you-and-He-has-a
https://quotefancy.com/quote/845998/Joyce-Meyer-In-the-midst-of-your-battles-never-forget-that-God-loves-you-and-He-has-a
https://quotefancy.com/joyce-meyer-quotes


STANSBURY SILHOUETTE 
 
I’d like to introduce you to a new segment in our Scribble. 
I will be conducting interviews with local community members, business owners/managers, 
both new and old residents of Stansbury. This will enable us to learn more about our citizens 
who choose to call Stansbury their home. 
If you have a suggestion for someone you would like to see profiled , please contact me at the 
Visitor Centre on 8852 4577. 

THIS MONTH’S SILHOUETTE:  Jake & Denise Kennedy 

Where were you born? 
Jake: Yorketown 
Denise: Minlaton 

How long have you lived in 
Stansbury? 
Prior to going to Kangaroo  
Island, we lived here for 5 years. 
Since returning from Kangaroo 
Island we have been here 20 
years. 

How many children/
grandchildren/great grand-
children do you have? 
Three children, David lives in  
Minlaton and two daughters who 
live in Adelaide. 
We have eight grandchildren 
and four great grandchildren. 

What occupation/s did you have 
in your younger days? 
Jake: Farm management and  
contract sheepwork. 
Denise: A telephonist at Cur-
ramulka. 

How & when did you meet each  
other? 
We met at a Barn Dance out at  
Parson’s farm. 

What is your most favourite  
pastime? 
Jake: Bowls, Tidy Towns and  
tinkering around in the shed. 
Denise: Reading & wondering 
what the heck Jake is doing in 
the shed. 

Did you play sport when you 
were younger? 
Jake: Tennis, basketball & golf. I 
still play bowls, although not sure 
for how much longer. 
Denise: Netball, basketball, tennis 
& golf. Still playing bowls. 

Where else have you lived: 
We moved to Kangaroo Island 
and lived there for 35 years on 
a farm. We moved back to 
Yorke Peninsula to be near 
aging parents. 

I’d like to thank Jake & Denise for spending time with me and sharing their life with us.  As a 
community I feel sure we look forward to them spending their remaining time in Stansbury, in 
good health. 
All wedding anniversaries are special, but this one is extraordinary! You’re such a wonderful 
couple, and we’re proud to have you in our community. 
 

How are you going to celebrate 
your 60

th
 wedding anniversary? 

Most of our family (including 
some siblings), and some friends 
are coming to Stansbury to  
attend a luncheon at the  
Dalrymple Hotel on June 5

th
. 





 
 

 

LIONS CLUB OF STANSBURY DALRYMPLE 
 
 

We are moving steadily towards winter and a quieter time for our club as members  
take a well earned rest and perhaps find some warmer weather.  
 
Thought it would be of interest to share a portion of a poem acknowledging  Lions Clubs  
written by the late Jeff Cook – local poet extraordinaire.  
 

The Local Lions Club 
By Jeff Cook 

 
The Lions Club has been around  

Our town for quite a while 
They’ve twisted tails and funded things 

Raised money and a smile. 
They work for local charities. 
And enjoy the things they do, 

And though you may not realize it 
I bet that they’ve helped you 

 
They’re diligent and honest folk 
As sincere as you would find. 

With others there to back them up. 
They’re caring and they’re kind. 
Behind the scenes they do a lot, 

For individuals too, 
They have a lot of fun as well, 

Their mateship helps them through 
 

In short, we all can see the good 
That Lions Clubs have done. 

We’d never fault the work they do, 
Or their spirit or their fun. 

So I‘ll call on you to show them all 
Appreciation for the years 

Of work they’ve done in your district 
For the Lions Club - - three cheers.  

NORTHERN TERRITORY EX PATS 
 

Inviting NT Expats to Celebrate Territory Day on Friday 01 July, at Watsacowie Brewery 
at Minlaton from 2 pm - sorry, no Fireworks.  

 



STANSBURY TOWN GARAGE SALE 
 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST 

We’re looking for interested households to participate in 
our Town Garage Sale. 

Date: Saturday, July 16 2022 

Hopefully there will be enough participants to make this event a success. 
We’re planning a mini market in the Institute to  

coincide with the Garage Sale. 
Please contact Jenni or Di at the Visitor Centre to  

register your interest, by Friday June 10th. 
PH: 8852 4577 or email 

Jenni: information@stansburysa.com.au 
Di: tourism@stansburysa.com.au 

   
STANSBURY SPORTS AND COMMUNITY CLUB (SSCC) UPDATE 

 
Sunday Funday - The next Sunday Funday will be held on Sunday 17 July 2022 from 
12pm – 5pm. The day will consist of a ‘Games Day’ incorporating 8ball, Table Tennis, 
Darts and a movie for the kids. Lunch will be available for purchase and the bar will be 
open. Stay tuned and monitor our Facebook page for further details. 
  
Projects – Following the resurfacing of the Stansbury Courts, we have now installed the 
coaches boxes. These have been a great addition to the courts and look very smart. A 
big thank you to the hard working volunteers for having these completed in time for the 
netball season. Without the help of community members and groups, we would be unable 
to see these projects happen. 
  
We were successful in obtaining funding through the AGL Wattle Point Wind Farm Com-
munity Fund for $1,000 to purchase an automatic coffee machine. Coffee will now be 
available to purchase at our events. We thank AGL for the grant funding and look forward 
to serving up some freshly brewed coffee soon. 
  
We have also been successful in receiving an additional $5,000 of funding from AGL to 
assist with Refreshing the Community & Spectator Area at the Courts. This will compli-
ment the newly surfaced courts and recently built coaches boxes. 
  
Dog Issue on Oval – We are still having some issues with dog owners not picking up af-
ter their dog on the oval. We don’t want to discourage people using the oval to walk their 
dogs, but please remember to pick up after them. 



 STANSBURY MUSEUM 
Rowena Smith  

  
Stansbury Museum has an extensive collection of dolls and toys 

 
Today, we know dolls as playthings for children. In some societies, dolls have also had 
significant roles in religious, cultural and magic practices. The oldest known dolls are 
ancient Egyptian wooden paddle dolls which were found in tombs –they are thought to 
have religious significance and were possibly used in ceremonies prior to entombment. 
 
The earliest known toy dolls have been found in graves of children from Ancient Rome 
and stories from Ancient Greece mention dolls being played with by little girls. 
 
Dolls tend to be made out of materials available locally – for example traditional Inuit 
dolls were made from soapstone or bone and dressed in animal furs and skins and 
poor people as early as the 16

th
 century used wooden clothes pegs to make their dolls. 

 
Story telling can be enhanced using dolls and historically dolls have been used to tell 
stories like the Nativity. For centuries, children have used dolls to tell the stories of their 
imagination. The museum has a very clever doll that tells the story of little Red Riding 
Hood. It incorporates Red Riding Hood, her Grandmother and the wolf all in one doll. 
There are also the Seven Dwarf dolls and seven dolls that illustrate the nursery rhyme 
“Monday’s child is fair of face”. 
 
Costumed dolls depict their country of origin. There are dolls in the museum from 
Greece India, China, Mexico, Japan, Red Indian, Inuit, Pacific Islands, Russia, Wales, 
the Netherlands, New Zealand and New Guinea.  
 
There are numerous types and styles of dolls displayed including baby dolls, rag dolls, 
Barbies, collectible licensed dolls eg Disney and Humphrey B Bear, peg dolls,  
Kewpies, clowns, gollywogs, teddy bears and corn dollies. Some of the dolls are  
beautifully displayed in wicker prams, push chairs, cradles and even a miniature 
bouncinette. 
 
Examples of toys displayed are hand fashioned wooden guns, farm equipment and a 
carved wooden horse, an old tin top, a tiny tin motor cycle and rider, a wind up tin train 
engine, marbles, plastic cowboys and Indians, dinky cars, a children’s paint box,  
knuckle bones, board games and a tea set.  
    

Come and relive memories of childhoods past! 

 
                                                                                                   

 
  



 

June 2022 SPECIALS 
 (01/06/22 - 30/06/22 or while stocks last) 

For people under 65 the flu vaccination is now available! 
Cost $19.99  

We can also now do 5 years and up!! 
  Please call to make an appointment or come in and see us. 

Our landline is finally back up and running call on 8852 4400 
 
 

STANSBURY PHARMACY 

“Quality Advice with Traditional Service” 

1 ST VINCENT STREET 
STANSBURY SA 5582 
Phone: 8852 4400 Fax: 8852 4093 
Email: stansbury.pharmacy@gmail.com 

  

 
Trading Hours: 

 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday:  9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
Thursday:     9.00 am – 2.00 pm 
Friday:     9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
Saturday :    CLOSED 
(Please check our facebook page for up dates to Saturday Trading) 
Sunday:     CLOSED 

 

 
Gold X Senega & Ammon 500ml 

Was $11.95 Now $7.99 

 
Gold X Senega & Ammon 200ml 

Was $5.95 Now $4.99 

  
APH Chest Cough Relief 200ml  

Was $13.95 Now $9.99 

 
Durotuss cough Expec 200ml 

Was $20.50 Now $13.99 

 
Difflam Plus H/L S/F 16 Loz 

Was $14.95 Now $8.49 
 

 
Fess Nasal Spray 75ml 
Was $17.95 Now $9.99 

 
APH Nasal Decon spray 20ml 

Was $8.99 Now $11.95 

 
Otrivin M/D Nasl/Mist 10ml Adult 

Was $15.50 Now $9.99 

 
Kenalog Oral Paste 5g 

Was $15.95 Now $11.99 

 
Prunelax Extra Strength 120 Tabs 

Was $16.95 Now $11.99 

 
Palmolive S/Milk Milk & Honey 500ml 

Was $6.50 Now $3.99 

 
Redwin Sorb Moist Vit E 1L 

Was $7.95 Now $5.99 

 
Apo Health Ibuprofen 6M to 12 Years  

Was $14.95 Now $9.99 

 
Back Joy Sit Smart 

Was $49.99 Now $39.99 


